We recognize the remarkable, sustaining work of our committees, yet we are also
mindful that we in Quaker communities are notable for our openness and seemingly limitless
patience in waiting on the Spirit. How, then, do we balance this openness and patience with the
realities of mission, vision, and resources that we need to survive as a community? When do
our openness and patience actually do a disservice to our spiritual growth, our community, and
our Spirit-led work in the wider world?

Ministry & Counsel Committee, and our entire community, have labored mightily over the
question of recording ministers. Remarkably, this laboring has brought us closer together rather
than driven us apart. We remain in discernment and know that we are not yet at clarity, and we
struggle to determine the best way to move forward. How can we support our members most
deeply affected by this issue—not only those whose names have been put forward for
recording, but also those who are so strongly, though often silently, moved by this issue? The
Religious Education Committee cultivates a curriculum that meets the needs and challenges of
our young First Day school attenders.

Perhaps one of our most striking changes has been the wonderful growth of our youth
membership, and our response to their needs. Yet do we also do enough to reach out to and
support our adults?

How should we balance our craving for worship out of the silence with the desire for
enlivening our worship again with music? And similarly, how should we balance the “‘joyful
noise unto the Lord” of our young members with the craving of others for quiet worship?

As individuals, we try to balance our need and desire to give of ourselves, both to our
worship community and to the wider world, with the need not to spend our energy into a
downward cycle of frustration, exhaustion, and sometimes guilt. How can we support each
other individually through this lifelong and very human dilemma?

V.

We recognize that all of these are ongoing challenges and tensions that can be resolved
only temporarily—for this day, this year, this decade—while the unchanging Spirit leads us as
imperfect individuals through a chaotic and constantly changing world. Yet when we come
together as a community we are, somehow, less imperfect than we are as individuals.

Perhaps, then, our main challenge is how to enhance our coming together to labor with,
and grow through, all of these challenges, both as a community and as individuals under the
sway of a constant, guiding Spirit that we perceive and attend to only partially and by moments.



